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Club Meeting - Join us!

Fritts Ford – Fleet Building 2nd Floor
7990 Auto Center Drive, Riverside, Ca

First Wednesday of the month
at 6:30 p.m.

(dark July, August, and December) 

Contact Us

Email: OBAModelA@gmail.com

Orange Blossom A Club
P. O. Box 20792

Riverside, CA  92516

Web:
OBAModelA.wsite.com/Riverside 

OBA Holiday Party a
Huge Success!!

In a tradition that dates back to the beginning of the club, the 
Orange Blossom Model A Club threw a wonderful Holiday 
Party on December 2.  This year, like last year, it was held 
at Zacatecas Cafe near UCR. Several members got together 
for a great lunch, good times, and an annual gift exchange 
(complete with the stealing of the gifts!). Outgoing presdient 

(Continued on Page 3)
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Club Agenda
by Marlin Brandt

(909) 224-7547
Marlin.brandt@yahoo.com
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Club Actvities
(Continued from Page 1)

Rick Perez took time out to acknowledge several 
members, officers, and others who went “above 
and beyond” this year in keeping the Orange 
Blossom Model A Club running like a well-oiled 
machine. Our new president, Doug Diller, offi-
cially took over when he got the “brown jacket 
of the Presidency.”  Overall it was a great time 
and we all look forward to next year’s Holiday 
Party after another year of driving our cars!

(Above) - Longtime newsletter editor Sandy Emerson 
is recognized for her contribution to keeping the OBA 

newsletter going for 10 years!!

(Left) - New OBA President Doug Diller models the 
“brown jacket of the Presidency” after receiving it 

from outgoing President Rick Perez.

(Below) - The selection of gifts for the gift exchange.
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Contemporary
Car Advice

GOING into “reverse” in the process of keeping the car in the pink of condition is some-
thing of a rarity in the great open spaces in front of California’s private garages where car 
owners customarily wield the wrenches in the interests of better motoring. Thousands in-
spect “this” and figure it as a direct cause of “that,” but few ever reason why “that” may be 
the cause of peculiar conditions with “this.”

All this may sound quite as complicated as a differential and I sincerely hope it does 
because the differential is just what I am heading for in this preamble. What motorist, for 
example, has not looked over his worn rear tires and speculated as to the possibility that 
premature demise of the treads might be the result of some mechanical fault in the rear 
end? He pictures the condition of the tires as evidence of something wrong with the brakes 
or even the differential, yet he invariably fails to reverse his reasoning by speculating as to 
what detrimental effect the worn tires may have on these brakes or the differential.

Rear tires that are worn unequally have a slight but continuous effect on the differential 
gears. If one tire is carried at a lower pressure than the other this effect may be increased. 
And if one tire is oversize there will be a pronounced effect on differential action. So far as 
the differential gears are concerned the situation will be the same as if the car were to be 
going around a slight curve continuously.

The effect on the brakes is also significant. If both tires are smooth the rear wheels 
will not have sufficient traction during deceleration with the result that equalization will 
be affected, transferring too much braking power to the front wheels. If only one rear tire 
is smooth of course the element of skidding is introduced as contrasted with the straight-
ahead sliding in the case of two smooth rear tires.

Reverse your reasoning whenever looking over car troubles. It frequently pays hand-
some dividends. If, for instance, the radiator overheats do not be content with considering 
the engine condition which causes this but also consider the possibility that the inefficiency 
of the radiator itself may react unfavorably on the engine.

Excerpted from Touring Topics magazine, April 1930.
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Your OBA Newsletter
Editorial Staff:

Meet my two assistants - Ida Noe and Jenny Sequá.  They 
are traveling in their Model A and want to hear from you!  
Do you have information for the OBA newsletter?  Ideas?  
Comments?  Concerns?  Just e-mail us!

rivcokid@gmail.com 
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Officers

President = Doug Diller
Vice President = Richard Knowlton

Treasurer = Jeff Collopy
Secretary = Linda Brandt 

Board of Directors

Marlin Brandt
Norma Collopy

Dennis Ruh
Ken Skog

Committee Directors

Facebook = Barry O’Conner
MAFCA Restorer = Gary Struempf

Member Roster = Debby Phillips
Newsletter Editor = Steve Lech

Sunshine = Norma Collopy
Tours/Events = Marlin Brandt

Website = Marlin Brandt
Vintage Car Show = Steve Lech

Christmas Party = Richard Knowlton

Your Club

President’s Message

OBAModelA.wsite.com/Riverside

Happy New Year!

I hope everyone enjoyed the holidays with family 
and friends. I spent Christmas with my wife, Rosanne, 
our twin sons Kevin and Kyle (age 25) and my in-
laws.  For those that attended our club Christmas par-
ty, it was a great time with good food and friends.  If 
you missed it, be sure to join us at the next one.

I want to say how honored I am to be the 2024 
club president.  I’ve been a member of MAFCA and 
OBMAFC since 2022.  Like many of us, I joined to 
learn more about my first Model A and participate in 
the tours and tech seminars.  Special thanks to Rick 
Perez for serving as president for the last 2 years as 
well as all the Officers, Board of Directors and Com-
mittee Directors.  And to Sandy Emerson for serving 
as Newsletter Editor for the last 10 years!...thank you.  

Volunteers are a must to keep our club going and we 
are in need of a Merchandise Director.  Please let me 
know if you are interested.  Marlin is working hard to 
keep us busy but there is always room for more tours 
or seminars.  Let Marlin know if you would like to 
host something.  Let’s make it a great year!

As always stay safe  and I hope to see you at our 
February meeting and at our Kimberly Crest tour on 
1/28/24

Doug
OBA 2024 
president
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Treasurer’s Corner
by Jeff Collopy

	 Want to join the club? Ask Jeff Collopy, treasurer, for an application. Club annual dues are $20 for one 
person, $25 for two in the same household. Name tag included your first year.
	 Meeting raffles: 50/50. The winner gets half the pot! * Drive your Model A get raffle ticket and you may 
win $10.00 * Attend the meeting wear your name badge raffle - you may win $10.00.
	 Club members: FREE --- FIVE 50/50 raffle tickets when you bring a friend that joins the club.
	 Club logo clothing is available at the club website at: www.outletshirts.com.
	 $5.00 Club logo license plate toppers. Car Badge (metal) - $25.00
	 $20.00 Club logo car magnets (1 pair) use them at club tours on your Model A or modern car.
	 Contact Jeff regarding embroidery of jackets and shirts. $35 back and $10 for front including first name.

  

Car Badge (metal) for radiator 
$25.00 One Pair of Magnetic Signs 

for Cars = $20 per set

Sunshine Report
by Norma Collopy

Saying goodbye to one year and hello to another is sometimes a sad 
as well as a happy occasion.  This is true for 2023.  Some of our founding 
members who are no longer active but very much appreciated started this 
club with just the purpose of enjoying their cars and wanting to share that 
enjoyment.  Little did they know the impact they would have on current 
Model A members.  To those founding members we owe a tremendous 
thank you and wish you good health and happiness in 2024.

I recently reached out to a few of our members to see how they 
are doing.  Nancy Nelson’s two amazing daughters, Lori and Susan 
are making certain their mom is able to stay in her home by sharing 
caregiving.  Lori said Nancy is always excited to talk to her friends and 
would love a phone call from club members.  

Ann Griffin told me she is doing about the same since her stroke 
and thoroughly enjoys visiting on the phone as well as receiving the 
newsletter to keep her up to date.  

We also want to extend a warm welcome to our new members and 
invite them to become active in any aspect of the club that interests 
them.  

Members celebrating January birthdays are:
Joaquin Angulo
Ronnie Bauman
Marlin Brandt
Doug Diller
Kayden Fontana
Judy Kanouse
Christine Woods

Anniversaries for January are:

Paul and Bobbie Mueller
Ken and Debbie Phillips
Rick and Dee Perez 

Happy New Year to all our members and keep 
driving and enjoying your cars!
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Club Meeting Minutes
by Linda Brandt

NOTE = January meeting minutes were compiled by Charlene Skog in Linda’s absence.

Orange Blossom A’s Minutes of January 3rd, 2024
Meeting called to Order at 6:30
Pledge of Allegiance by Richard K.
There were 20 members present
No Guests  present
No Secretary Report read
Treasurer’s Report      $4926.11 Balance 1/1/2026      $5818.31 Balance 12/31/2023 and 1/31/2024
Tours		
Doug D. is putting on a tour 1/28/24, Sunday to Kimberly Crest Mansion, meet at IHOP at 10:00, we will have lunch not breakfast.   
Tours are ½ to 45 minutes.  The tour cost is $15.00 and there is a discount for Seniors. 
Tech session at Doug’s house on February 3rd, 2024.  It starts at 8:00.   Jose volunteered his car and Dennis will be timing the 
Model A.  
Richard’s tour on 2/17/2024 TBD later.
Doug D. is going to the Central Coast Regional Jamboree in Clovis, Ca. If you think you want to go book your room as soon as 
possible.  Look on the MAFCA website for details. 
 Rick P. is heading up a tour to Jack’s Garage to Temecula on 3/9/2024.  We will depart from Fritts at 9:00. The garage is a mini 
Don Long’s. He also brews and sells his own brand of coffee.   Please have a full tank of gas as we are doing through back roads.   
We will have lunch in Elsinore and will stop at Grumps Garage who sells antique parts.  
Marlin is having a get together at Flo’s on March 23rd to discuss safety check tech.   Details to follow. 
Steve L. is starting to meet for our car show October 26th at the Elks.  Rick needs more parts for our trophies.  The club has re-
ceived many compliments on the trophies.  They are very unique.  

Doug thanked everyone for their concerns regarding his hernia surgery.  It got complicated but is doing well.  He also encouraged 
everyone to volunteer for the club.  Doug is now the VP for SoCal Regional group.  They are trying to get it back up and running.  
He is hoping that they might help sponsor our car show.  
The Christmas party was well attended and thank you to Richard K. for putting it together for us. Doug thanked Rick P. for his 2 
years of presidency, Sandy for 10 years as newsletter editor and Steve L. for taking it over. 
Doug requested that someone please fill the position of Merchandising Director.  Mike Fontana volunteered for the position.  
Raphael volunteered to assist with shirts and jackets.  You can also purchase them on the website.  
Doug reminded us that we need to leave Fitts by 8:00. 

New Business:
Debbie P. putting together our directory.  Please let Debbie know if you want your home phone added to it.  Most members took 
them off.  Debbie past a directory around for changes.  Please let Debbie know if you weren’t there if you want to make changes.  
Jim C. spoke briefly regarding a new oil filter adaptor for the Burtz engine.  The filter is made by Leonard Nettles.   A valve cover 
bling is also available.  

Refreshments were provided by Sandy, Phil, Ronnie and Judy.   

Raffle Winners
Model A Driver – Kayden Fontana
Name Tag – Larry S. (not at Meeting)
50/50 Raffle – Jose C. $32.00 

Meeting adjourned at 7:24
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Our 
Sponsors 
Thank you to Marie Fritts and 
Fritts Ford as our major club 

sponsor 
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(Thanks to Henry Dominguez of the Beehive Model A Club for use of his article!)
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Upcoming Meeting Dates to Remember!

February 7, 2024 = Regular Monthly Meeting - Fritts Ford

March 6, 2024 = Regular Monthly Meeting - Fritts Ford

April 3, 3034 = Regular Monthly Meeting - Fritts Ford

Orange Blossom Model A Ford Club
P. O. Box 20792
Riverside, CA  92516


